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Caerphilly Senedd Member welcomes learning disability and autism supported employment group to the Senedd

Caerphilly’s Member of the Senedd welcomed the Influencing and Informing Engage to Change (E2C) team and young people from Cardiff University who were supported by Engage to Change, to the Senedd on Tuesday.

After working with them previously, Hefin David MS invited the team to sit in on First Minister’s Questions, enjoy lunch and to take a guided tour of the Senedd building.

 Learning Disability Wales and The National Centre for Mental Health at Cardiff University, received funding to take forward the legacy of the previous Engage to Change project that provided supported employment opportunities to young people with learning disabilities, specific learning difficulties and or autism.
They now use evidence-based learning from Engage to Change, to help shape employability and skills programmes across Wales. This includes publishing articles, reports, videos, presenting at and hosting events.  

E2C are working with Welsh Government, Regional Partnerships, colleges, NLCF, other organisations, parents/carers and people with learning disabilities, to inform about what works and what is needed for people with learning disabilities to consider employment as an option, and to gain and sustain employment. 

They are also advocating for job coach support to become professionalised. Job coaching is something that Hefin David MS has supported, since he first met the team two years ago, as part of the research for his report ‘Transitions to Employment’. 

He said: “The work of the team at Influencing and Informing Engage to Change is extremely important, in the area of supporting those young people who have learning disabilities in to work and in progressing for change where it is needed”. 

“It was great to see them again, at the Senedd and to catch up on their aims for the future. I will support them in keeping the prospect of professional job coaching in the minds of Welsh Government officials and in any other way I can. The work they do is vital in helping to set effective future policy for the next generation”.

Project Manager Angela Kenvyn said:

“We want Wales to be a place of equal opportunity where tailored job coach support is available through all employability programmes for people who need specialist help during their pathway to gaining and sustaining employment. We are calling on Welsh Government to develop a national job coaching strategy and thank Hefin David for his continuing support.”
Dr. Elisa Vigna and Andrea Meek from the E2C research and evaluation team at NCMH, Cardiff University said: 

“The research clearly indicates that as a nation we are able to offer good quality and needs led support through programmes such as E2C which achieved a 41% employment rate for the young people who received job coach support. This is compared to 4.8% across the UK. Job Coaching is clearly something we need to provide, and the Welsh Government needs to invest in, to ensure equality of opportunity for all young people with learning disabilities during transition from education into employment.”
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